Greeting Members

The year is already flying by, here it is the end of March and the Annual Members meeting is scheduled for Tuesday April 4th at 7 pm. There is one board member Gene Davenport coming off the board and he has stated his desire not to be reelected. We need for someone to fill Gene's seat on the board. If your interested and willing to help please sign up in the Pro Shop and run for the board.

Green Oaks has two new members that have joined in March. Floyd Butler rejoined us after begin away taking care of family business, Welcome back Floyd. Richard Jake Mahan has joined us so if you should happen to see either gentleman welcome them to Green Oaks. That brings our membership to 71.

As mentioned in last month's news letter about CAFB Whispering Pines Golf course closing at the end of April. At the last board meeting, the board worked on a proposal that we feel was very fair to the base members and to Green Oaks. For active duty military we proposed membership for \$130 minus 10% discount for total of \$117 a month. For retirees, citizens, and contractors for \$130 a month. Sam Shoemake and myself meet with Steven at Whispering Pines gave him our proposal.

We are hoping with our close proximity to CAFB we will be able to pick up some members. We also offered to hold the base intramural golf on either Monday or Tuesday each week. There would be up 30 or 40 people playing 9 holes. This would be good Green Oaks \$300-\$400 a week for us. CAFB has contacted Greens Oaks has begun a Community Partnership with CAFB. Sam Shoemake, Doug Murrah, Greg Bryant and myself meet with Lt Col Miller on Friday and we will have a follow up on Monday March 27th. Will have more details at a later date.

Since last news letter I'm sure a lot of members know Frank Newson past away. A wake was held at Green Oaks attended by family and friends of Frank. Our condolences go out to Franks family.

Again if Greens Oaks is to survive we all need to pitch in and help is someway other than paying dues each month. Volunteer for the board, tournament committee and support activities at Green Oaks. Get involved and help Green Oaks a better club.

Players please repair you divots on the greens, it only helps the greens but your putting also. Please stay on cart path as much as possible in wet conditions.

Annual General Membership Meeting is April 4, 2017 7pm.

Mike Spalding

President of The Board Of Directors

mihe Zsalah